
NEOkla Minutes   April 12, 2016  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Jason Baney – Asst. RE, 
Kathryn Roemer – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Neil Cox, Jeff Maize, Jon 
Pyeatt, James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the March meeting 
and the treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  The first event of the year was March 19-20 at the 
Fairgrounds, with a test & tune day on Saturday.  There were 23 drivers on 
Saturday and 47 on Sunday.  On April 2-3 there was a double event with 
Oklahoma Region at Stroud.  There were 98 drivers.  The next event is April 24 
at the Fairgrounds.  There will be another double event with Oklahoma Region at 
Stroud in July. 
 
Club Racing – Neil Cox:  AVRG held a Majors at Hallett on April 9-10.  There 
were 133 drivers.  All classes except one were represented.  Thanks to 
everybody who participated and helped to make this a successful event. 
 
On July 30-31 KVRG will hold a double regional/bracket enduro/PDX at Hallett.  
They will need workers and drivers. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:  Oklahoma Region has a rally school this coming 
weekend.  Garry has created a practice rally that you can run on your own.  See 
him for copies. 
 
NEOkla T-Shirts:  Virginia Apker has t-shirts with the Club emblem on them for 
$10.00. 
 
New Business: 
Jason Baney discussed the need for a new generator for the Solo program.  
Betty Martin moved to approve $1000.00 for a generator.  Jon Pyeatt seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, Secretary 


